Brussels, 9 November 2010


Summary of the intervention by Vice-President Šefčovič on the Commissioners' Code of conduct

EP Budgetary Control Committee, 9 November 2010
Introduction
· The revised Code of conduct will be adopted before the end of the year. Now that the Framework Agreement with the EP has been approved and signed, the time is ripe to launch this revision.
· The envisaged revision will meet the most important points requested by the European Parliament, improving and clarifying the current Code. It was already the intention of the President of the Commission in his political guidelines, in September 2009, to review this Code. 

· Our guiding principles will be the Treaties: The Members of the Commission shall be independent, they must avoid any conflict of interests and they have to perform their duties with integrity and discretion.
· I am working in close cooperation with the President on these matters in order to ensure the quality of the revised Code of Conduct for Commissioners, in full compliance with the Treaties.  We will also discuss the revision of the code with the entire college.
The most relevant changes envisaged

· Political activities: Commissioners who are willing to actively participate in European elections shall take unpaid electoral leave from the end of the last part session of the EP before these elections. The President of the Commission will inform the President of the EP which Member of the Commission will take over the responsibility for that period of leave. There should also be a rule on national elections.
· Post-office activities: The period in which Commissioners must inform the President about their post-office activities should be reviewed. Moreover it should be foreseen that former Commissioners should not lobby members of the Commission and their staff for her/his business, client or employer on matters for which they were responsible within their portfolio as a Commissioner during that period.
· Declaration of interests: The declaration of interests made by each Commissioner shall be revised every year. The form of the Declaration will be improved for the sake of transparency and greater clarity. 
· Reallocation of files between Members of the Commission in case of a potential conflicts of interest: The envisaged revision should foresee a clear procedure to be followed for identifying and handling possible situations of conflict of interests arising during the term of office.
· Rules for missions and the use of Commission's resources: The revised Code should clearly refer to the Financial Regulation and the internal rules on the implementation of the general budget of the EU. There should be a specific provision added concerning the use of Commission's resources in full compliance with the relevant regulations, and exclusively in the interest of the institution. 
· Staff working in the Cabinet: An explicit provision should be added stating that as a general rule, spouses, partners and direct family members will not be part of the Cabinet of the Member of the Commission. 
· Ethical committee: We have the intention to broaden the mandate of the Committee and its composition so that it could be consulted on general ethical questions concerning the interpretation of the Code of conduct. Their findings on post-office activities and the justification should be published.
· Our overall aim will be to simplify/clarify the Code of Conduct and to increase transparency.
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